
MINUTES 
 

August 5, 2019 
 

Board met in regular session with Thomas Shuttlesworth, Ronald Paul and Harold Smith in 
attendance.  Minutes of previous meeting and treasurer report were approved as submitted.  
Also in attendance were James Drum, Michelle Rautzahn, Penny Bush, Diane Devine and Larry 
Hoke. 
 
Michelle Rautzahn presented a plaque to the township for sponsoring a Little League Baseball 
Team.  She also expressed her thanks from WYAA for the support provided by the township and 
its employees.  Penny Bush asked if the weeds could be eliminated from the curbing at the 
entrance to the playground on Division Street.  Board agreed and will coordinate with the 
borough to ensure that it is an ongoing project.  Diane Devine expressed her concern about the 
condition of the Wolfe property at 315 North Street.  Secretary will send letter to owner to 
determine action to be taken to have property comply with ordinance. She also asked if Carl St. 
could be patched.  
 
Correspondence received (1) Dauphin Cty Assoc of Twp Officials – Annual Convention 
10/3/2019 – No action; (2) Dauphin Cty – Financial Report Ending 12-31-2019 – Noted 
 
Letter reply forwarded to Ms. Pluswick 
Road resurfacing of W. Broad St to Dayton St. – Brush trimming continues 
Request to abandon roadway ( M. Shoop & R. Decker) – No action 
Bridge Deck replacement Orange St. – on going, no new info 
State Route 209 “No Passing Zone” – Penn Dot reply pending 
Roadwork for 2019 – continuing 
Achenbach sewer hook-up – Pending action by Wms Boro Authority 
Heisey Property 834 W. Market St. – Contact Light-Heigel for action to declare uninhabitable. 
 
Spotted Lanternfly Permit and Training – Supervisor R. Paul to apply as permitee and train 
employees. 
 
Being no further business, motion by Shuttlesworth, second by Paul to adjourn, motion carried.  


